Summary of WFP/EB.A/2008/6-B/1: WFP Pledging Target (2009-2010)

Background: In approving WFP’s 2007–2008 pledging target, the Board recommended to ECOSOC that the 2007 Triennial Comprehensive Policy Review (TCPR) consider recommending to the General Assembly that pledging conferences be discontinued because they no longer have a significant value in WFP’s resource mobilization. (par 1)
Despite the Board’s decision, and support from several donors, the 2007 TCPR Resolution approved by the General Assembly did not include a recommendation to discontinue the Pledging Conferences. As a result, WFP continues to be required to set a pledging target and to participate in the Pledging Conference.

Derivation of the Pledging Target: The Management Plan for 2008–2009 outlined WFP’s expected requirements for the biennium on the basis of projected requirements for approved operations and programmes and conservative estimates of logical extensions of those operations and programmes. On the basis of these projections, at its 2007 Second Regular Session the Board approved a budget of US$5.8 billion for the 2008–2009 biennium. (par 4)
In February 2008, the Board took note of an update to the Management Plan that reflected a re-costing of the Programme of Work in view of increased food and transport costs and some new operational requirements. The operational budget for 2008–2009 in the update to the Management Plan was revised to US$6.8 billion. (par 5)
At its 2008 Annual Session in June, the Board will be presented with the second “Update on the Management Plan (2008–2009)” to address the funding gap in WFP’s programmes created by rising food and fuel prices. The operational budget for 2008–2009 in the second update of the Management Plan is revised to US$7.8 billion. (par 6)
The pledging target for 2009–2010 is based on this projected need for US$7.8 billion. It should be noted that the figure does not provide for increased or unforeseen requirements for new activities. (par 7)

Recommendation: A 2009–2010 pledging target of US$7.8 billion is recommended for the Board’s approval. The Board is asked to reiterate its recommendation to ECOSOC that it consider discontinuing the Pledging Conferences because they no longer play a significant role in WFP’s resource mobilization. (par 8-9)
